
Special Bonus Report: 
 

 7 “Insider” Secrets To Cleaning Riches! 
(Don't wait 20 years to learn these secrets!) 

 
Why 20 years? Well, because that’s how long it took us to learn some 
of them. 
 
So, here they are...a handful of the most powerful lessons, tips and 
strategies we've ever discovered. And the good news; you don’t have 
to wait 20 yrs.; in fact, let's get started NOW!   
 
 
Secret # 1   Focus On Sales & Marketing! 
 
Get this straight and your future success is virtually certain.  Get 
it wrong and you may find yourself struggling forever. Why so 
dramatic? Because, it’s that important.   
 
Let me tell you a story…  
For years, we’d run from one account to another, late at night, 
checking to make sure each building looked good.  We inspected the 
cleaning, restocked the supplies, and kept in touch with our 
customers.  
 
We thought we were doing everything right. And we hoped people would 
notice our hard work, pick up the phone, and recommend us to other 
businesses.  We thought we would grow automatically.  
 

We Were Wrong! 
 
Instead, the phone didn’t ring, and we were left "babying" the small 
handful of accounts we had.  It eventually hit us like a "ton of 
bricks" - we'd been spending all of our time running the current 
business (truth be told-it was running us), and not nearly enough 
time ...finding new business!  
 
And what about our current customers?  Well, we lived in constant 
fear of losing any of them.  We were holding on so tightly…we were 
basically  “paralyzed” with the fear of what might happen. 
 
That's right!  Fear: possibly the single greatest threat to success 
and happiness, in the cleaning business.   Why? Because when you’re 
afraid, you can make bad decisions.  In fact, many times you may 
make several bad decisions- one right after another.  And those bad 
decisions add up and, of course ...make things even worse.  
 

Let’s Take A Look. 
 
Imagine this, for just a minute... you’re barely getting by on the 
accounts you clean right now. And, here’s the thing… you don’t have 
any new accounts coming in.   



That’s right, the slightest change; lose one account- and you’re 
convinced you'll be a "gonner"; you won’t be able to make it.  Have 
you ever felt that way?  
 
We have.  
 
Now, keep that feeling clearly in your mind.  Remember: you don’t 
have any new accounts coming in.  Now, with that in mind, how would 
you handle these difficult questions? 
  

 Would you confront a “problem” employee, if you knew that 
"problem employee" is someone your best customer happens to 
love cleaning their building... in fact, they consider them 
almost “family”?  

 
 Would you take the chance of putting through a “much needed” 

price increase at one of your biggest accounts- and risk 
losing the account?  

 
 Remember, you don't have any new accounts coming in.   

 
 Would you risk “waking a sleeping dog” by calling one of your 

good accounts, where by the way, you've had a few complaints 
lately, about trying to get a P.O. # on some extra work your 
crew did - but forgot to get approval on ahead of time, or 
would you just “eat it”?  

 
Be Honest. 

 
Fail to keep a steady flow of new accounts coming, and we all know 
what can happen:  
 
We may decide NOT to confront the "problem" employee... and the 
behavior problems continue! 
 
We may decide NOT to put through the price increase...and our profit 
problems continue!  
 
We may decide NOT to bill for the extra work...and those "freebie" 
jobs start costing us a lot!   
 
And the result? You know. Things get even worse… meaning more 
stress, more financial pressure and more FEAR.  
 
Is there a way out? 
 
YES!  Here's one important step - Focus Time & Energy on Sales and 
Marketing!  Or put another way... 

 
 



Never Stop Marketing! 
 
By doing this one thing, we can develop an ongoing stream of 
business that can help to keep us feeling MORE empowered, and LESS 
afraid. 
 
You might say, “Ok, fine, that makes sense, but how will I find the 
time?  I’m swamped already!”  I hear what you're saying.  I 
understand how busy we all get in this business.  But, the fact 
remains, you, me, all of us, need to take the time, or better yet, 
make the time.  
 
Do what’s necessary to run your business. You know the drill.  Hire 
and train good employees. Check on your buildings.  Keep in touch 
with your customers etc.  
 
But somehow, without fail, you must make time every day for sales & 
marketing!  
 
You may have to add the time to your already busy day, maybe by 
starting an hour earlier if necessary, but better yet ...  
 

Find The Time! 
 

Where? Here’s just one idea:   
 
You could capture the time your losing now chasing down the "latest 
and greatest" chemicals or cleaning equipment. That's right; don’t 
get distracted trying to become the "expert" on every cleaning 
chemical and piece of equipment out there- at least, not at first.  
 
Chemicals change. Big deal! Manufacturers come out with new 
equipment.  So what! Excessive "studying” each of these things can 
“eat up” your day fast.  Don’t let it!  
 
Bottom line: Don’t waste all your time and energy endlessly 
"analyzing" every new chemical or piece of equipment. Remember this: 
When you are making good money, you can buy any line of chemicals 
you want, and the latest models of equipment, if you'd like.  
 

For Now, Your Job Is To GROW! 
 
We’ve all met our share of “know-it-all cleaning experts” and it's 
no guarantee they won’t go out of business.  Knowing all of the 
latest and greatest specialty cleaning products won't keep you from 
going broke; but having a steady stream of new business coming in, 
can! 
 

So Keep Your Eye On The Ball 
 



Instead of wasting precious time endlessly “shooting the breeze” 
with janitorial distributor reps, or running around town to save a 
few dollars on a case of trash liners, try this instead:  
Just make a reasonable decision to use an acceptable line of 
cleaning supplies that are safe, affordable and effective.  Find 
equipment that does the job.  
 
And then be done with it.  You have bigger fish to fry! 
 
P.S. That isn't to say that chemical reps aren't important.  Many of 
them are excellent resources that can offer valuable education to 
you and your staff.  But don't let them consume too much of your 
time!   
 
Here's the real point: 
 
Focus on marketing...you’ll get leads.   
If you have leads ...you’ll be selling.  
If you’re selling...you’ll be growing.   
And if you're growing...you'll be filled with confidence, not fear! 

 
 

Secret # 2    Aim To Be NEXT! 
 
How often do we hear, "You have to win!" or “Aim to be first!" 
 
Well, if you want to know a secret to getting a steady flow of new 
customers in the cleaning biz, here it is... 
 
Aim to be NEXT.  Not second, but NEXT!  Next in line.  Next in the 
mind of your prospect. If your prospect is looking at switching 
cleaning services, for whatever reason; you want to be the cleaning 
company they call.  
 

Cleaning Is A Funny Business. 
 
It’s a daily challenge to make sure everything goes smoothly...in 
every building...every night.   
 
“Don’t miss a trash. Don’t leave any lights on. Don’t forget to lock 
a door.” And of course, make sure every customer likes, or at least 
gets along with, the latest cleaning person scheduled at the 
account.   
 
That's a lot that has to go right.  Cleaning companies try hard to 
make everything go smoothly so the customer doesn’t get upset and 
decides to take his business elsewhere.   
 
But if cleaning contractors are not always on your toes... mistakes  
can happen!  And it can be just a matter of time before problems 
pile up, or boil over - and suddenly, the building owner or manager 
decides to make a change.   



So What Can You Do? 
 
Position yourself as the NEXT logical solution to your prospect's 
cleaning problems.  To grow - find a way to “capitalize” on the 
volatile, sometimes "fragile" nature, of cleaning by consistently 
positioning your company, as the cleaning company your prospect 
should consider using the NEXT time they go to make a change. You 
want to be "on deck" in the prospect's mind.  
 
Let me tell you a one quick story... I was one of the companies 
bidding on the cleaning for an automotive related office building 
and plant.  Out of all of the competitors, it eventually got down to 
two companies- a competitor from Michigan, and us.  Finally, the 
decision came down; and...drum roll.... nope, we didn't get 
it...they went with the other guy.  
 
Ugh! I won't lie, it stung at first, but after a couple weeks, I 
went back up to see my contact at that building. I told him, that of 
course, we wish we had would have gotten his business this time 
around, but I assured him that, I thought he made a good decision.  
 
I explained that I happened to know one of the owners of the 
cleaning company he selected, and all my dealings with their 
company, pointed to him being a real "stand up" guy.   
 
I hardly finished saying this, before my contact said, "Dan, I just 
want you to know you're up next. Anything happens and you're in."   
 
Like the baseball coach, that comes out of the dugout and touches 
his left or right arm to make a pitching change as he heads to the 
mound, you want your prospect to pick up his phone and automatically 
call YOU! 
 

Fine, But How? 
 

Well, truthfully, it's many things.  But here are a couple important 
ones: 
 
First, you need to have an ongoing marketing system in place that 
keeps your company in the mind of your client on a regular, 
scheduled basis. That's right; consistently seeing powerful 
marketing messages from you, is crucial.  Why?   
 
Well, because you never know when something will happen to "upset 
the apple cart" and a prospect will be looking to make a change.  
And since you don't know when that day will come, you can't take the 
chance of them not thinking of you by only mailing once in a while, 
or whenever you have extra time.  So, here's the time frame you 
should consider using... 

 
Every 6 -8 Weeks! 

 



That's right!  Every 6 -8 weeks, make some kind of marketing contact 
with your prospects. That way, you can almost guarantee you'll be in 
their minds when they go out to bid. Those marketing contacts can, 
and should, include various advertising methods including direct-
response marketing letters, postcards, brochures etc.  
 
That's one way you can successfully "Aim To Be Next".  Here's 
another... 
 
Pursue your prospect in a way that shows your "Aim To Be Next" 
philosophy.   Specifically, 
 

They Need To Know You're On Their Side. 
 
They need to know you're honestly looking out for them.  Now, if 
that happens to be hiring you now - great!  But if now is not the 
time... that's ok too.   
 
Hint; we're not in the business of "strong arming" people into 
hiring us immediately. Instead, over time, we want them to 
naturally, almost automatically, come to see us as the next logical 
answer, and best choice, in cleaning contractors.   
 

Again, Not Necessarily NOW, But NEXT. 
 
Let's look at this a little closer.  Many cleaning contractors 
approach the sale process like it’s a war; a war, which must be won 
at all costs - and won today! They see their job as convincing the 
prospect they: 1. MUST make a change   2. Choose only THEIR cleaning 
company, and 3. Do it NOW!   
 
Now, compare that approach, with our strategy of “Aiming To Be 
Next”, where we steadily work to position our company as the NEXT 
credible solution to our prospect.   
 

The Feeling Is Completely Different. 
 
When we follow an "Aim To Be Next" strategy, we introduce, and then 
consistently reintroduce ourselves, to our prospect, deliberately, 
but without pressure uncover their most challenging problems, and 
then finally offer ideas and suggestions as to how our company is 
able and ready to solve those problems for them either now, or in 
the future.   
 
We want them to know we are on their side, because we really are.  
Whether we get the account today, or the next time around, we are on 
their side.  
 
But you have to truly believe in this philosophy for it to work.  If 
dogs can “smell fear”, then prospects can “smell insincerity”.  
People know if you’re sincerely looking out for their best interest, 
or just looking to “make the sale”.  



 
Here are a few telltale signs that a salesperson is not really 
looking out for the best interest of a prospect:  

 Quickly agreeing to nearly anything, no matter what. 
 Saying only what the sales person thinks the prospect "wants to 

hear". 
 Answering without thinking. 
 Agreeing without checking.  
 Speaking too fast and rushing through things. 

 
And boy, can they (prospects) sense “trouble” when a salesperson is 
told they did not get the account, and the salesperson reacts in any 
of the following ways: 
 

 Seems irritated or angry 
 Cuts the conversation short  
 Rushes off in a huff 
 Never calls back again  

 
If you were “aiming to be next”, and really looking out for the 
prospect, you would never do any of these things.  You would be 
supportive of whatever choice they’ve made, and use it as yet 
another way of “locking yourself in” with them by the way you handle 
rejection.   
 

What Do I Mean? 
 
Well, when you "aim to be next", you take the pressure out of the 
selling process.  If the prospective client wants to hire you right 
now, great!  But it’s also fine, if they hire you during the next go 
'round' as well.  
 
Hint… the funny thing is… when it’s not so critically important that 
you’re hired right away, it makes you feel less pressure too, and 
the whole sales process runs more smoothly.  You may even stand a 
BETTER chance of getting the job NOW!    
 
I can't tell you how many times I wasn’t given the account the first 
time.  But I supported the prospective client, and their decision, 
while letting them know we were ready to take care of them whenever 
they needed us.  
 
Time and time again, we would eventually get those accounts, often 
in a very short time.  And I believe it was because of the strong 
and helpful, not desperate, approach we maintained throughout the 
process. 
 
What powerful message do you think it sends to a prospect when you 
continue to be interested, supportive and helpful to them… even 
after you didn’t get the account this time around?   



You Don’t Have To Win Every Battle, To Win The War 
 
You might be thinking… that sounds great, but how can I be “easy 
going” and act as a “consultant” when I feel the intense pressure of 
landing an account.  
 
The answer is to have a steady enough flow of new leads, (SEE SECRET 
#1) so you won’t feel intense pressure to land any given one of 
them, because you know there are plenty more lined up right behind 
them. 
 
 
Secret # 3   Don’t Wait To Feel “In The Mood” 
 
This may be the most important secret of all.   
 
Don’t wait to feel "in the mood".  Feelings are often "slippery" and 
unpredictable things.  If you wait to "feel in the mood" to take 
positive action... you may be too late or never move at all.  
Remember this secret, if nothing else, and consider yourself very 
lucky indeed, because it's an unstoppable force you can use to 
achieve your goals.  
 
Let’s consider an example nearly everyone can relate to.  Let’s say 
two friends, Joe and Tom both want to get healthy and feel better, 
so they have decided to exercise every day. They plan to jog 2 miles 
a day.   
 
Now, Joe gets up at 5:30 AM every morning, and jogs the 2 miles 
between 5:30 and 6 AM, no matter what.  Tom, on the other hand, 
likes to fit it in sometime later in the afternoon, when he feels 
like there’s a break in the action.  Who do you think has a better 
chance of succeeding?  
 

We All Know, Don’t We? 
 
We know what to do, but we don’t feel like doing it.  We want to 
wait until we “feel like it”.  But if we wait until we “feel like 
doing a thing”, we may only do that thing occasionally, or, more 
likely, not at all.   
 
When we decide on our goals, we have an infinitely greater chance of 
reaching them if we ACT based on our solid decisions, rather than 
our fluctuating feelings.  
 
Feelings are funny things.  We want to feel confident and proud of 
ourselves.  But if we wait to "feel" confident, we may wait forever. 
Instead, when we go ahead and act in a confident way, we soon feel 
confident. In fact, very often ... 

 
Feelings Follow Actions! 



 
So what does this mean in our cleaning businesses?  Well, as you 
might imagine... a lot!  Whatever you decide to do, the chances of 
you succeeding depend largely on your willingness to discipline 
yourself to take the necessary action steps every day… sometimes 
when you don’t feel like it.  
 
In fact, at first, you really may not feel like it!  That's normal. 
 
Let’s say, one of your goals is to work at least two hours a day on 
marketing and promoting your cleaning services.  At first, when 
you’re not use to it, there’s no getting around it; it can be hard.  
It’s new, uncomfortable, and you can easily feel like giving up.  
 
However, if you “stick to your guns” and take the actions you set 
for yourself, namely begin to invest two hours a day on marketing, 
you’ll likely discover a couple interesting things; 1. You’ll start 
to feel better about doing it. 2. It will get easier the longer you 
do it.   
 
Plus, here’s a tip; don't worry how things go at first.  You may 
feel awkward, incapable and make tons of mistakes.  Stick with it.  
You’ll get better; sometimes slowly, sometimes quickly.   
 
But deciding to stick with your plan, and take the necessary actions 
regardless of how you feel about it on any particular day, will give 
you the positive, forward motion you need to produce the results you 
desire…and those positive results will, in turn, help you feel more 
positive. You can do it. Decide you can; then do it.  
 
And speaking of deciding…. 
 

 
Secret # 4   Decide What You Don't Want To Do! 
 
Let me tell you another quick story, when Tony and I first started, 
we would do nearly any kind of cleaning, and some things that 
weren’t cleaning at all.  
 
Let’s see… we stripped and waxed a retail paint store, resealed 
concrete in a commercial laundry plant, opened up for wedding 
events, as well as hooked up the pop tanks for a reception hall, 
mowed the front lawn at a small business, and cleaned all hours, I 
mean all hours of the day or night.   
 
So, we were running around doing a real “hodge podge” of things, at 
all hours of the day or night.  And frankly, it wasn’t going so 
well.  We couldn’t seem to grow any more because we had our hands 
full just trying to keep up with the various things we had going 
already.  We were running as fast as we could like “hamsters on a 
wheel in a cage” but not getting anywhere.  Until…. 
 



We decided we’d had enough. We decided to sit down and figure out 
what kind of company we wanted to be, and what kind of life we 
wanted to have. And the first thing we had to do was decide, once 
and for all, what we didn't want to do.  So... 
 

We Made A List 
 
Here's some of what it said…….Nothing less than twice per week.  No 
more one-time jobs.  Nothing where we can’t get a key to get in and 
out.  No more jobs where we can't start until very late at night.   
No restaurants. No oddball jobs, not relating to cleaning.  No more! 
 
Those were some of the ones on our list as I recall. Your list may 
be completely different - but you should have a list…probably 
written down...but a mental one at least.  It’s not laziness or an 
unwillingness to be responsive to customers...it's survival!   
 

You Simply Cannot Be Everything To Everyone 
 
And the sooner you decide what the rules are for doing business with 
you, the better. This is hard to do for many of us.  We were taught 
from when we were very young to help anyone; anyway we can, at 
anytime.  So it’s hard to get your “head around” this idea of 
limiting what you will do for potential customers.  
 
But you have to do it, if you ever want things to run smoothly.  
 

You Deserve Better, And Frankly, So Do Your Customers 
 
When you focus on a limited number of services you can deliver 
better than anyone else, you will finally be able to “delight your 
customers” and “have a life" for yourself outside of cleaning.  
 
It will allow you to focus your marketing and selling efforts on 
one, or at most, a few types of niches. But don't you lose out on 
jobs this way? 
 
Yes, by deciding what you won’t do, you will be turning down work.  
It’s the price you pay for getting focused on the kind of work you 
want to do, so you can create the kind of life you deserve!      
 
Don’t get me wrong... it may take you a while to make this 
changeover - to servicing your primary target market.   
 
You may want to hold onto all of your current accounts, no matter 
what kind they are, forever, or at least until you land enough 
profitable ones from your target market. 
 
Plus, to be fair, we make, and have made exceptions too.  For 
example, we still provide early AM day porter services, clean 
plants, and even pick weeds for some of our clients.  



BUT, and this is important, it’s one thing to agree to pick a few 
weeds once a month for a $2,900/ mo. account, and quite another, to 
be mowing the lawn every week for a $165/mo. account.  
 
AND, it’s one thing to clean artificial plants occasionally for a 
large 5x/ week facility for $4,700/mo., and quite another, to have 
to figure out how to get a floor crew to show up late at night at a 
small hair salon, to buff the floors 1x/ week for $165 per trip.  
 
You get the idea.   
 
 
Secret #5  Wrap "Bands of Steel" Around You and Your 
Customers! 
 
Let’s start with what these “steel-bands” are all about.   Well, 
every additional service you can provide to your customer acts like 
a strong, steel band wrapped around your customer, holding them 
”close to you", making them more likely to stay with you, because of 
the increased value you bring to them.  
 
Let’s take a closer look at some of these "steel bands" and how they 
work.  
 
If you provide the tile maintenance or window cleaning for your 
customer... those are "steel bands". 
 
If you arrange for and handle all their periodic carpet cleaning… 
that’s a "steel band" as well.  
  
If you inventory, order, deliver & restock their consumable 
supplies…that’s another "band of steel". 
  
If you do “extra” work" for them from wall washing to cleaning their 
plants…those are steel bands too. 
 
And when you put enough of these “steel-bands” around you and your 
customers, you create a situation that is much harder for your 
customer to walk away from, because walking a way from you- is 
walking a way from...  
 

More Than Just Office Cleaning! 
 

Instead, they would be walking away from all the convenience, and 
value, you deliver by managing all these various services for them. 
 
AND… here’s the good news. 
All of these “steel-bands” services can: 
*Keep your customers’ buildings looking great 
*Provide you additional income 
*Keep your competition “out of the picture” 



Oh, here’s another big plus. You can generally look to make a higher 
profit margin on these additional services, than you can on the 
standard monthly cleaning.   
 
 
Secret # 6    Jump on Opportunities Immediately 
 

 You call a customer to see how they like the stripping and 
refinishing job you did over the weekend in their lunchroom and 
halls.  They say, "It looks great!  Lots of people noticed, 
thanks a lot."   

 
 You land a new account and notice the walls are filthy, and the 

carpet in the back offices looks like it's never been done.   
 

 You get a call from a customer complementing you on how well 
you take care of the bank branch you clean for them.   

 
These are all OPPORTUNITIES!  
 
You need to SEIZE them!  Let’s see how. 
 
In the first case, where a customer complements your floor work – 
You might say, “That’s great to hear, John, as you know, your 
business is important to us, and our floor techs like to hear how 
customers, like you, feel about the service they provide.  By the 
way, we are in a growth mode.  Would you be willing to fill out a 
short testimonial form for us to use in our marketing?  I could 
email it to you, or just leave it at the front desk for you to fill 
out.   
 
In the second example, you have a brand new account and notice 
additional work that needs to be done.  This can be a great 
opportunity.  Customers are often most likely to buy more services 
from you...right after they have hired you.   
 

It May Sound Crazy But It’s True 
 
That's right! "Up-Selling" or "Building the Sale" really works!  For 
example, consider going in to your customer just as you're starting, 
and explaining the various places around their building where you 
think your special cleaning services could help; from cleaning 
blinds and carpets, to walls and floors. 
 
You would be amazed at how many times they'll be interested, ask for 
a price and then eventually approve these kinds of projects.  There 
are a lot of reasons why.  For one thing, they just put their 
reputation on the line by hiring YOU.   
 
That’s right, they explained to their boss how you were the answer 
to their cleaning problems – so they have a lot riding on YOU!  They 



want to see, and they want their boss and all the employees to see, 
how different the cleaning looks... now that you came on the scene.  
 
Also, there is a natural “honeymoon” period, where the customer puts 
a lot of weight in nearly everything you say.  It’s understandable; 
you're the new "sheriff" in town; the cleaning expert!  So take 
advantage of this opportunity by identifying areas for improvement, 
and what you can do to correct it.  
 
Look for the opportunities right in front of you, and "jump" on them 
right away.  You'll be glad you did. 
 
 
Secret #7   Don’t Be Afraid To Be Different 
 
One last story… I get calls at the office, all the time, that go 
like something like this ….. 
 
Just for fun, read this next paragraph quickly…." Hello Mr. 
Liebrecht, this is Steve here at so and so financial in New York 
City and the last time we talked I think you wanted to go ahead and 
move on the next great- fast mover- sleeper- stock offering I became 
aware of thru my sources well that’s exactly what we have here, a 
skyrocketing oil stock is about to blast off and I wanted to make 
sure you still want the normal round lot shares or I suppose I could 
do more, as favor, just this once, because of a special arrangement 
I have on the initial offering but you have to move immediately or 
you’ll miss out..."  
 
You guessed it, a fast talking stockbroker.  
 
Well, first of all, excuse me, but I don’t know who “in the world” 
this guy is, and “what in the world” he's talking about...oh, and by 
the way, "why is he talking so fast"?   
 
I don’t know about you, but I don’t buy.  Call me old-fashioned, but 
if you can’t explain it to me slowly, maybe you’ve got something 
you're trying to hide.   
 
And there’s an important lesson here.  If you’re anything like me, 
you don’t like fast talking salesmen giving you the “hard sell” 
treatment either.  So, for goodness sakes, don't you be a phony in 
your own business. Instead be yourself.  It's ok to be different.   
 
If you see other cleaning companies doing things a certain way, but 
“in your gut” you know YOU would do it completely different – trust 
yourself.  Don’t make the mistake of thinking THEY have all the 
answers; sometimes, not following the crowd can be the best thing to 
do.  You can set yourself apart from them, and create your own 
identity. 

No More Theory... 



 
Here's some concrete examples: 
 
If you don’t like the fast-talking, hard-selling pitch other 
cleaners make... then you can decide to be more of a consultant, and 
have a slow conversation with your prospects instead. 
 
If other cleaning companies stop by their prospect only once, and 
only long enough to drop off the bid… You can decide to stop by your 
prospects at least 3 times, during the bidding process.  Sometimes, 
maybe just to re-measure an area, or to ask a follow up question.  
These visits allow you to develop a relationship, a rapport, with 
your prospect.  
 
If everyone else just sticks an ad in the phone book or hand out 
some flyers, and hopes for the best… you can decide to find out what 
type of marketing really interests people in buying from you, and 
then get good at that! 
   
If everyone else huffs out of an office, “ticked off” when they find 
out their not getting the account… you don’t! Instead, you support 
the prospect, and their decision, but ask them to remember you’re 
always available. And then you don't wait to hear from them, but 
instead, create a marketing plan to keep in touch with them on some 
regular basis.  
 
If others spend too much of their time “visiting” with the 
janitorial supply house reps... you don't; instead you remember to 
focus on marketing and sales.   
  
If everyone else proudly complains about how indispensable they are, 
so they take every call and handle every problem personally... you 
can decide to make a point of trusting and training your people so 
they can competently handle practically anything themselves.  
 
Whew... well, that's it.  I hope you can take away some practical 
ideas from this report to create the kind of janitorial cleaning 
company you've always wanted. I know you can do it! 
 
Discover The Guru In You, 

Dan! 


